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TH’PECANOE COUNT Y BOARD OF COWSSIONERS 
REGULAR [MEETING 

AUGUST 4, 2003 

The Tippecanoe County Commissioners met on Monday, August 4, 2003 at 10:00 AM. in the Tippecanoe Room in the County Ofýce 
Building. Commissioners present were: President KD Benson, Vice President Ruth B. Shedd, and Member John L. Knochel. Also 
present were: Auditor Robert A. Plantenga, County Attorney Douglas J. Masson, and Secretary Pauline E. Rohr. (Commissioners’ 
Assistant Jennifer Weston was absent.) 

Also present was Area Plan Attorney Jay Seeger. 

President Benson called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

APPROVAL OFAHNUYES' 

Commissioner Shedd moved to approve the minutes of the July 21, 2003 Regular Meeting as distributed, seconded by Commissioner 
Knochel; motion carried. 

APPROVAL OF ACCOMVT S PA YABLE VOUCIE'RS 

0 Upon the recommendation of Auditor Plantenga, Commissioner Knochel moved to approve the Accounts Payable Vouchers as 
submitted for the periods ending July 25, 2003, August 1, 2003, and August 4, 2003, seconded by Commissioner Shedd; motion 
carried. 

DNR RULE CLARIFIC'A TION UPDATE: (Refér to 07-30-2003 Commissioners ’ M'nutes) 

At a Special Commissioners' Meeting last Wednesday evening, July 30“, the Commissioners and residents in the þoodway in 
Tippecanoe County were informed of the DNR new rule deýning possible þoodway activities: 

(quotc) 
The DNR rule says, "reconstruction for purposes of IC 14—28—1-20, IC 14—28-1-24, and IC 14—28-1-25, means an activity that 
rehabilitates or restores the structural elements of the building, including, but not limited to, replacing walls, restoring the 
foundation, replacing þoors, or conducting work on any elements necessary to support the structure. The term does not 
include activities such as painting, replacing þoor coverings, replacing doors, replacing windows, or cleaning. " 

(unquote) 

Area Plan Attorney Jay Seeger reported his discussions of the interpretation of the new rule with DNR staff counsel on Thursday and 
Friday were positive. He believes they will not challenge building permits already issued by Tippecanoe County and will accept 
drywall as a repair, not reconstruction. As support, Mr. Seeger said he cited sections of the State Building Code that classiýes drywall 
a wall covering as opposed to a structural element of the wall. Although he believes they were receptive, the interpretation of the rule 
has to be cleared by both the DNR and SEMA. It is his understanding that they are meeting today and he hopes to have a ýnal 
interpretation by the end of the day. 

President Benson asked Mr. Seeger how our participation in the National Flood Insurance program will be affected if we allow drywall 
replacement without the approval of DNR and SEMA. Mr. Seeger responded that SEMA can disqualify us from receiving þood 
insurance and all disaster aid relief until the County undergoes a remediation program that will undo all that it has done. Since he 
expects a decision today, he thinks it would be prudent to wait for a ruling. County Attorney Masson agreed since we only have a few 
hours to wait. 

President Benson asked for a clariýcation of the Federal buy-out program. Mr. Seeger explained that Federal dollars will come to 
SEMA who will then issue the dollars in the form of grants to requesting Counties. If a homeowner rejects the offer to purchase, the 
government will never make the offer again even for a future event. 

Michael Sargent, 6536 Goldsberry Rd.: Mr. Sargent reported a conversation with Mary Moran, SEMA Program Coordinator, who 
explained the buy-out is voluntary on the part of the homeowner. If a homeowner wishes to sell, his name will be put on a list and, 
when money becomes available, two appraisals at market value will be conducted on the property followed by an offer from the 
government. If the homeowner refuses the offer, his name will be moved to the bottom of the list but will not be removed. Mr. 
Sargent also asked what happens when the homeowner who resides in a þoodway has exhausted the 50% life time improvement limit 
discussed during the meeting on the 30*. 

President Benson asked Mr. Seeger to get written veriýcation regarding the rules of the buy-out program as well as clariýcation of the 
50% improvement limit for those located in the þoodway. ' 

0 Commissioner Knochel moved to authorize President Benson to issue a public statement that Tippecanoe County does stand behind 
the Building Permits that were issued in good faith on the condition we receive a favorable ruling from the DNR and our 
participation in the National Flood Insurance Program is not jeopardized, seconded by Commissioner Shedd. 

Commissioner Knochel commented he understands why the residents are upset with no decision since it is almost one month to the day 
since the þooding occurred. Since the Commissioners met last Wednesday, he thinks the State should be able to give us an answer in 
two days. President Benson agreed. 

0 The motion carried. 

Fred Peacock, 6519 Goldsberry Rd.: Mr. Peacock said the County should be aware a number of displaced and ill people are waiting 
for a resolution to the issue. In his opinion, the DNR wants this river frontage to add to the Prophetstown State Park. 

President Benson stated the Commissioners' concern is for the citizens' safety. 
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MGHWA Y: Executive Dimctor Mark Albetzs' 

McCUTCI-IEON PARKING RESTRICTION UPDATE 

The signs restricting parldng in the McCutcheon High School area have been ordered and should be installed within the next two 
weeks. 

AWARD QUOTE: Used Dump Trucks 

Mr. Albers reported the receipt of only one quote from Waibash Ford Sterling Truck Sales in the amount of $26,000 each for two (2) 
used Dump Trucks. 
0 Commissioner Shedd moved to award the quote to Wabash Ford Sterling Truck Sales for two Dump Trucks for a total amount of 

$52,000, seconded by Commissioner Knochel; motion carried. 

ROAD SALT QUOTES ANNOUNCED 

Mr. Albers announced requests for quotes for 2,500 tons plus or minus for road salt were sent to Cargill, Morton, Dust Block, and 
IMC for award at the August 18th meeting. Approximaw 5,000 tons of road salt were used in 2003. 

CONTRACT: 2003 Pavement Marking Program Contract 

On July 21, 2003, the Commissioners awarded the quote for the 2003 Pavement Marking Project to Interstate Road Management Corp. 
Mr. Albers requested the Commissioners' approval of the Contract for Public Works. 

a Commissioner Shedd moved to approve the 2003 Pavement marking Program Contract with Interstate Road Management Corp. , 
seconded by Commissioner Knochel; motion carried. 

PERMIT TO CLOSE ROAD APPLICATION 

Mr. Albers submitted an application to close the dead end section of Secretariat at the intersection of Man O' War in Huntingtdn Farms 
SD from 6:30 RM. to 8:30 P.M., Saturday, August 16, 2003, for a subdivision ice cream social. 

0 Commissioner Shedd moved to approve the request to close the dead end section of Secretariat as requested, seconded by 
Commissioner Knochel; motion carried. 

WARRANTY DEED: CR 550 E Project (SR 26 to McCarty Lane) 
PARTIAL RELEASE OF MORTGAGE 

Mr. Albers submitted for acceptance the following Warranty Deed and Partial Release of Mortgage for the CR 550 E Project. 

Key #112-03000-0160: 30' 1/2 width R-O-W easement; A part of the NW ‘A of Sec. 30, Twp. 23 N,  R 3 W, Perry Twp., 
from George R. Evans. 

0 Commissioner Shedd moved to approve the Warranty Deed and Partial Release of Mortgage for the CR 550 E Project, seconded 
by Commissioner Knochel; motion carried. 

SET PUBLIC HEARING: Vacation of Public Way 

0 By request of Shaw Farms LLP, Commissioner Shedd moved to set a Public Hearing for the vacation of CR 550 E from McCarty 
Lane to the petitioner's southern property line for Wednesday, September 3, 2003, at 10:00 A.M., seconded by Commissioner 
Knochel; motion carried. 

CERTIFICATES OF INSURANCE 

Northland Insurance Comp for Nelson Bros. Mobile Home Transport, LLC 
Indiana Insurance Group for Tempest Homes LLC 
Indiana Insurance Company for Fairýeld Contractors, Inc. 
State Farm Fire and Casualty Company for Sunset Builders c/o James Koches 
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0RDHVANC’E 2003-33-CM' UZO Amendment #38 

Ordinance 2003-33-CM will appear in its entirety in the Ordinance and Resolution Book in the County Auditor's Ofýce. 

0 Commissioner Shedd moved to hear and approve Ordinance 2003-33-CM, seconded by Commissioner Knochel. 

Area Plan Assistant Director Sallie Fahey explained the changes in this amendment: 

Section 1 adds deýnitions for Indiana Scenic Byway and River Road Scenic Byway. 
Section 2 adds Scenic Byway deýnition to the Rural Outdoor Sign deýnition. 
Section 3 provides a description of River Road Scenic Byway to be added to the Appendix. 
Section 4 eliminates the word restaurant from drive-thru menu boards. ‘ 
Section 5 corrects campsites not permitted in þoodplain to þoodway. E 

Auditor Plantenga recorded the vote: i 

KD Benson Yes 
Ruth Shedd Yes 
John Knochel Yes 

0 The motion to approve ordinance 2003-33-CM passed 3 - 0. 
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ORDINANCE 2003—38—CM' UZO Amendment #99 

Ordinance 2003-38-CM will appear in its entirety in the Ordinance and Resolution Book in the County Auditor's Ofýce. 

0 Commissioner Shedd moved to hear and approve Ordinance 2003—38—CM, seconded by Commissioner Knochel. 

Area Plan Assistant Director Sallie Fahey explained the changes in this amendment: 

1. Laboratory Animals ‘ 
The change for Laboratory animal farms would leave the use with a special exception in A and AW but would remove it from 
the AA district. It would also allow the use by special exception in the OR district and by right in the 11, 12, and 13 districts. 

2. Violation Fees 
Allows the ABZA or Administrative Ofýcer to recover reasonable attorney's fees, court costs and other expenses of litigation 
when bringing action against people who have violated the Uniýed Zoning Ordinance. 

Auditor Plantenga recorded the vote: 

Ruth Shedd Yes 
John Knochel Yes 

KD Benson Yes 

0 The motion to approve Ordinance 2003-38—CM passed 3 — O. 

ORDINANCE 2003-34—CM' Z-2125, Mann Properties, LLPA to RIB 

3 As requested in a letter from the petitioner, Commissioner Shedd moved to continue Ordinance 2003-34—CM until 10:00 A.M., 
August 18, 2003, seconded by Commissioner Knochel; motion carried. 

0RDHVANCE 2003—35—CM' Z-2129, R. Gregg Salter (Abingdon) A Wto RE 

Ordinance 2003—35-CM will appear in its entirety in the Ordinance and Resolution Book in the County Auditor's Ofýce. 

0 Commissioner Shedd moved to hear and approve Ordinance 2003-35—CM, seconded by Commissioner Knochel. 

Representing the petitioner, Bob Gross, R W Gross & Associates, requested a zoning change from AW to RE for 11.252 acres to 
accommodate a four (4) lot Rural Estate subdivision. Mr. Gross reported that the restrictive covenants have been amended, signed by 
affected property owners, and will be recorded. Perk tests were conducted and the soils were found suitable for septic systems. Mr. 
Gross said this area is over 800' and a deep ravine away from the nearest objecting landowner. 

Public Comments: 

Linda McElderry, 7736 Amanda Lane, Catterson Hollow: Ms McElderry stated her opposition to the proposed rezone. She provided 
a current map of the area downloaded from the Terra Serve web site showing the relation of Catterson Hollow SD to the proposed 
Abingdon RE. 

Don Steele, 913 Jill Place, Catterson Hollow: Mr. Steele objected to the rezone because of the covenants and health issues. He thinks 
there is only enough þat area to accommodate three lots because the area sits at the top of ravines that cascade down. He questioned 
where the wells and septic systems will be located. Mr. Steele is bothered because the McCleary's house is so close, an estimated 
150' , he can see it in the winter when the leaves are off the trees. 

Myra Steele, 913 Jill Place, Catterson Hollow: Mrs. Steele said all the lots in Catterson Hollow have at least 2% acres and they 

moved there for the space and quiet surroundings. She said the covenants for Abingdon say there will be three lots but now Mr. Sutter 
wants to change that to four. Since they have a well, she is concerned that more homes will deplete the water table. 

Suzanne Collins, 7602 Amanda Place, Catterson Hollow: Ms Collins opposed the rezone and pointed out that the Area Plan 
Commission voted 5 yes and 8 no against this zoning change. She also expressed her concern about the change to the covenants but 
was glad to hear that perk tests on the soils were conducted. She wondered if the perk results have stipulations since McCleary, who 
has a specialized pressure system, has a large property to support his large septic system. Since one of the lots will only be 1.621 
acres, she wondered where a large septic ýeld will be located if that is required as a result of the perk tests. 

Gregg Sutter, the petitioner, answered some of the issues raised by Catterson Hollow residents. He showed on the map that the 
estimated distance between the Steele‘s house and the McCleary's house is closer to 600' than 150'. He pointed out that he was there 
ýrst when he created the twelve lots in the existing Abingdon in the early 1990s before Catterson Hollow was developed. Answering 
the charge that he created small lots, he read acreages of those twelve (12) lots which showed the smallest was 2.0 acres and four were 
ten plus acres. Again referring to the map, Mr. Sutter demonstrated that the four proposed lots in this RE are þatter than those in 
Catterson Hollow for septic systems. ‘ 

Commissioner Knochel commented that the ýrst proposal Mr. Sutter brought to Area Plan was for ýve lots but that number has been 
reduced to four. 

Mrs. Fahey explained that the number of lots is part of the zoning. The sketch and preliminary plat cannot change the lots except to 
reduce the number. The Health Department will determine how many septic systems the area can accommodate. The preliminary plat 

is not ýled until the rezoning is approved. 

President Benson said she is disturbed that Mr. Sutter says he was there ýrst. She also has a problem with his change of covenants. 

She does agree that RE is the correct zoning. 

Commissioner Knochel said Mr. Suttcr compromised when he reduced the number of lots from ýve to four and water and sewage 
concerns are up to the Health Department. 
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Auditor Plantenga recorded the vote: 

John Knochel Yes 
KD Benson Yes 
Ruth Shedd Yes 

0 The motion to approve Ordinance 2003-35-CM passed 3 - 0. 

ORDEVANCE 2003-36—CM‘ Z-2132, Abbington Development; LLC MB to GB 
0RDHVANCE 2003—30—CM' Z-2131, Abbington Development; LLC R3 and NB to PDRS 

Ordinances 2003-36—CM and 2003-30-CM will appear in their entirety in the Ordinance and Resolution Book in the County Auditor's 
Ofýce. 

0 Commissioner Shedd moved to hear and approve Ordinance 2003—36-CM and Ordinance 2003-30—CM, seconded by Commissioner 
Knochel. 

Attorney Joe Bumbleburg represented the petitioner. 

Ordinance 2003—36-CM 

Mr. Bumbleburg requested a zoning change of 31.95 acres from R3 and NB to PDRS for a 146 lot single family residential 
development. This change will be a 100% decrease of R3 in this area. It will also reduce some of the NB into PDRS because there 
has been no response to the NB zoning. 

Ordinance 2003-30-CM 

Mr. Bumbleburg said the zoning change of 13.23 acres from NB to GB will provide an opportunity for public space on this property 
located at the corner of Klondike and Lindberg Roads. He said the petitioner was contacted by Tippecanoe County Public Library who 
may consider this as a possible site for a branch. He pointed out that GB zoning is located on the opposite corner. 

There were no other cements concerning these ordinances. 

Auditor Plantenga recorded the votes: 

0rd. 2003-36—CM 

KD Benson Yes 
Ruth Shedd Yes 
John Knochel Yes 

0 The motion to approve Ordinance 2003—36-CM passed 3 — 0. 

0rd. 2003—30—CM 

Ruth Shedd Yes 
John Knochel Yes 

KD Benson Yes 

0 The motion to approve Ordinance 2003-30—CM passed 3 - 0. 

VARIANCE: Boothe Farms SD 

0 Commissioner Shedd moved to approve the variance to waive installation of a turnaround at the north end of Boothe Farms SD for 
existing Wentworth Lane, seconded by Commissioner Knochel. 

Representing the petitioner, Bob Gross, R W Gross & Associates, requested a variance to waive installation of a turnaround at the 
north end of this rural estate subdivision for existing Wentworth Lane. He explained that the Subdivision Ordinance requires a 
turnaround at the end of a Rural Estate road but, because the end of Wentworth Lane is at the entrance of an existing parcelization, he 
thinks it would be confusing and serve no useful purpose. 

0 The motion to approve the variance passed. 

0RDHVANCE 2003—39—C'M' Section Comer: Surveyor Steve Mmay 

Ordinance 2003—39-CM will appear in its entirety in the Ordinance and Resolution Book in the County Auditor's Ofýce. 

0 Commissioner Knochel moved to waive the reading of the Ordinance, seconded by Commissioner Shedd; motion carried. 

Mr. Murray explained that 1,700 section corners are monumented at a cost of $1,000 each. By Statute, the County can adopt an 
ordinance that prohibits movement or damage to markers and prescribes monetary penalties. The Ordinance will require 30 days 
written notice to the County Surveyor if it is necessary to temporarily remove a monument marking a comer. It also sets a ýne up to 
$2,000 for each monument damaged or removed in violation of the Ordinance. All ýnes will be deposited in the Surveyor's Corner 
Perpetuation Fund. 

There was no public discussion. 

0 Commissioner Shedd moved to approve Ordinance 2003-39-CM on ýrst reading, seconded by Commissioner Knochel. 






